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Dear friends, 

As this issue of our monthly newsletter will actually     
cover both the months of June and July, I wanted to take  
a few minutes to reflect upon my first year as the rabbi of 
Congregation Dor Tamid. This has been a very exciting 
year for me and my family, as we moved to Johns Creek 
and joined the CDT family. And, at CDT, in the past  
year, we have made many changes and programmatic   
additions. Tot Shabbat, a service for young families,    
Play Tamid, a monthly play group for our youngest     

children,  a weekly Mishnah class, CDT’s first confirmation class, and a  
campaign for our future, have all been resounding successes. We have had 
many creative and spiritually uplifting services on Shabbat and holidays 
(including Beatles and Disney Shabbat), and our adult education program,  
with Torah Study, Mishnah, interfaith panel, and Sunday morning classes  
has helped accomplish our goal of creating a culture of lifelong learning.   
Together with our president, Rob Lederman, and the board, I have learned 
about the governance of CDT, and we have made changes to our bylaws   
that will allow us to work more efficiently. And we have made changes     
to our staffing structure, including the new position that was created of a    
Communications Coordinator, to help the staff better serve our members. 

But ultimately, the first year of a new rabbinate is about listening. Much of 
my time this year has been spent listening to you and getting to know you.     
I have gotten to know so many of our members, from our youngest children 
to our most seasoned adults, and I count myself blessed to have found a  
community of such warmth. And through this listening, I have better learned 
what you are all looking for in the partnership that we will continue to build 
in the years to come between me, your rabbi, and each member of our sacred 
community. It is through this partnership that we will continue to build into 
the future that will truly allow CDT to grow in the years to come, not only in 
terms of the number of our members but, more importantly, in the quality of 
the relationships that we will build. 

I hope you all have a great summer.  Stop by and see us, come learn with us, 
and most importantly, join us in celebrating Shabbat.   

Shalom, 
Rabbi Jordan 

Rabbinic Reflections 

CDT Business Operating Hours  

Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

Friday  9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Friday Services  7:30 PM 

Friday, July 13 
Tot Shabbat 

Saturday Torah Study will resume 
after the summer. 

Friday, July 20  
Reform Community Shabbat at 
Temple Emanu-El 

Schedule of Services 

June 17    Father’s Day 

July 4    Independence Day 
     CDT Office Closed 



This is my final newsletter article as President of Dor Tamid. What a ride 
these past two years have been. We have had two rabbis, a ton of families 
join our community, and a multitude of people who helped shape the     
future of CDT. 

I want to thank our Board of Directors. Each of these individuals puts in 
hours upon hours of their own time to help make CDT a better community. 

I want to thank our staff.  Each of you comes in with a smile on your face 
ready to take on the challenges that come your way. You help us solve our 
problems (or at least face them better prepared), you use your creative and 
organizational skills to help with our programming, and you each support 
our community in so many ways. I can’t thank you enough! 

I want to thank Rabbi Jordan, Cantorial Soloist, Mike Zuspan, and our Education Director,     
Molly Peled. The latter two have done so much to help me welcome Rabbi Jordan into our     
community. You all bleed CDT, sometimes literally. Rabbi, your presence in our community  
had an immediate impact. I only hope that each and every one within our community gets to 
know you the way I have and they get to see what a special man you are and how you will     
guide CDT’s future. 

I want to thank my family for putting up with my meeting schedule, the late-night calls, and 
“Where’s Dad?”  “Of course, he is at CDT…”. This does not only go for my family but for the 
families of all of our volunteers, as well.  I thank each and every one of you. 

I would like to wish Dan Rosen and his Board of Directors nothing but the best.  The incoming 
BoD is preparing to take on the many challenges that face CDT, but I am confident that they will 
make us an even stronger community and lead us with a strong vision into the future.  

I want to close by reminding everyone that CDT is a place that is all about community. And we 
need for each and every member of our community to come together and make us stronger. Help 
us to grow CDT. Help us to welcome more into our CDT family.  It will take hard work and  
commitment from each and every one of us, and I know we can do it. We can make CDT even 
more of a special place for all of us to call home. 

Thank you for allowing me the privilege of being your President. 

This is your CDT! 

B’shalom, 

Rob 

Rob Lederman 
President 
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President’s Message 
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I am honored and very excited to step into the role of President of our wonderful
synagogue. I count myself very lucky to be able to seamlessly grab the baton 
from Rob Lederman and keep the forward momentum going.  

I would like to highlight two key focus areas for me and the incoming Board    
of Directors. The first is the growth of CDT. As you all know, growing our 
membership base is very important not only to enhance our community with  
vibrant new members, but also for the financial health of our congregation.      
To this end, this term, we will have not one but two Board members focused    
on membership activities. Steve Wolfe will head our Membership Committee 
and Rachel Allen will be a Presidential Appointee focusing on growing our 
membership.   

Another key area, and critically important to growing membership, is our external marketing.     
While CDT’s congregation knows how great CDT is, we need everyone in the metro Atlanta area,  
and particularly in North Fulton, to know about us too. I am very excited about Stacey Jahanfar’s    
expanded role here at CDT, where she will split her time between the religious school and now    
helping Debra Kerr (VP of Marketing) with external marketing.  

It occurs to me that I will serve as CDT’s 7th president.  The number seven has been important 
throughout history and has many Jewish associations.  Seems I am in good company! 

 The first verse of the Torah has seven words.

 Shabbat falls on the 7th day of the week.

 Passover and Sukkot are celebrated for seven days.

 Shiva is seven days.

 The menorah in the Temple had seven branches.

 At Jewish weddings, the bride traditionally circles the groom seven times.

 There are seven female prophets named in the Talmud: Sarah, Miriam, Deborah, Hannah,
Abigail, Chuldah, and Esther.

 There are seven major holidays in the Jewish year: Rosh HaShanah, Yom Kippur, Sukkot,
Chanukah, Purim, Passover, and Shavuot.

I welcome your comments, suggestions and ideas on how to keep CDT growing and keep the         

momentum progressing.     

This is your CDT! 

B’shalom,  

Dan 

Dan Rosen 
President Elect

President Elect's Message 

https://www.thoughtco.com/what-is-shabbat-2076791
https://www.thoughtco.com/all-about-passover-pesach-2076435
https://www.thoughtco.com/what-is-sukkot-2076495
https://www.thoughtco.com/the-process-of-mourning-in-judaism-2076015
https://www.thoughtco.com/marriage-and-weddings-in-judaism-2077178
https://www.thoughtco.com/judaism-important-holidays-4133174
https://www.thoughtco.com/four-mitzvot-of-purim-2076520


We finished the school year with everyone standing in one big circle, singing and eating popsicles! It 
was a great year for the school, and now I am off planning our next one! 

WHAT’S NEW IN 2018-2019? 

 New time schedule: for elementary, middle school and high school!
Middle and high school shifts back from evenings to daytime!

 5th Grade Connection:  5th grade schedule aligns with middle school, providing more
opportunities to feel connected and prepared for middle school and youth group
involvement. Lunch now included for 5th grade.

 Introducing CDTeens!: 7th-12th Grades

 A fresh approach to middle and high school curriculum replaces current middle
school and Derech Tamid:  inspiring interactive curriculum including classroom
education, field trips in the community, and social activities.

 Curriculum structured by a guiding educational theme for each grade

— 7th Grade:  Mitzvot – content and hands-on activities geared towards learning 
about and doing social action and community service 

— 8th grade:  Comparative Religion – content and hands-on activities geared 
towards learning about different types of Judaism and other religions; plus 
Leadership Program before entering the Madrichim program 

— 9th grade:  Holocaust, Anti-Semitism, and Israel – content and hands-on activities 
geared towards learning about the Holocaust and issues of Anti-Semitism and 
Israel then and now. 

— 10th-12th grades combined: Confirmation Class – content related to current 
events and other relevant topics for group discussions led by Rabbi Jordan and 
Landy Gonzalez 
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Education Director’s Message 



 Shira Sessions:  Shira is a high energy song and story session (replaces T’filah) with our
entire religious school all together in the social hall.

 WhatsApp:  New communications system using WhatsApp!

Parents from pre-K—6th grade are required to volunteer one day of service at CDT per
child. Parents from 7th grade—9th grade are required to volunteer as a driver to at least
one field trip during the year per child. This will enable us to provide for the safety,
security, and assistance that we need in order to keep our program growing and thriving.
Dates of trips will be posted on the first day of school.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!! August 19th!!! Sneak-A–Peek!!!

Sneak-A–Peek for parent(s)/guardian(s) of grades Pre-K – 4 

 9:00 – 10:15 - You will accompany your student in their classroom during their
first lesson.

 10:15 – 10:35 - Please join Molly for a light breakfast in the social hall.

 10:35-11:30 - Please join Molly and Rabbi Jordan for an orientation in the sanctuary.

 11:30 – 12:00 - Stay in the sanctuary for a special new Shira (song and story session)
with our Cantorial Soloist Mike Zuspan and your students.

Sneak-A–Peek for parent(s)/guardian(s) of grades 5 – 12 

 11:30 – 12:00 - Please join the whole school in the sanctuary for a special new Shira
(song and story session) with your students.

 12:00 – 12:30 - Please join Molly for a light lunch in the social hall with your students.

 12:30-1:30 - Please join Molly and Rabbi Jordan for an orientation in the sanctuary.

I can’t be more excited to be returning for another year as the Director of Education at CDT.     
It has been a great year for the school, and I look forward to working again with our students.  
I am excited to make their Jewish education a fun and memorable experience. If you have any 
questions or comments, please do not hesitate to call or email me.   

Have a great summer! 

 Molly 

 Molly Peled 

 Director of Education  V
oi

ce
 o

f t
he

 G
en

er
at

io
ns

   
Ju

ne
 / 

Ju
ly

  2
01

8 

Education Director’s Message (cont.) 



Many thanks — תודה רבה
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General Fund 

Beverly & Tom Mahone 

— in memory of Jeanette Karp 

— in memory of Jim Penuel 

— in memory of Merle Hazdin 

— in honor of Carol Kovar’s 65th birthday 

Laurie, Todd, Andrew, Max & Brett Greenberg 

— in memory of Arlene Kaiser and Mickey Merlin 

Alan & Carol Kovar 

— in memory of Susan Hochberg 

— in memory of Jack Richman 

Bill & Judi Obolsky 

— in memory of Edna Lifschitz 

— in memory of Theodore Obolsky 

Social Action Fund 

Ann Bassell — in memory of Tillie Kalin 

Steve & Jodi Wolfe 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Amy Brownstein — in memory of Harold Brownstein 

Barry Kaiser — in memory of Arlene Kaiser 

Marty & Caren Levine — in memory of Nathan Levine 

Sharon Rocco — in memory of Joseph Baum and William Cohen 

Lauren & Fred Green — in memory of Jack Richman 

Barry Kaiser — in memory of Muriel Merlin 

Suzie & Anthony Gioia — in honor of Matthew Gioia becoming a bar mitzvah 

Education Fund 

Jeff & Meridith Kaiser 

— in memory of Arlene Kaiser
    and Muriel Merlin 

Ruthie Cohen — in memory of Jack Richman 

Religious School Scholarship Fund 

Jeff & Meridith Kaiser — in memory of Arlene Kaiser and Muriel Merlin 

Enid & Darryl Berman — in memory of Jack Richman 

Alice & Anthony Riviezzo — in memory of Jack Richman 

Suzie & Anthony Gioia — in honor of Matthew Gioia becoming a bar mitzvah 

Cantorial Discretionary Fund 

Suzie & Anthony Gioia 

— in honor of Matthew Gioia becoming 
    a bar mitzvah         

Donations 



8 Months and Counting! Register today . . . 
To view the details and to register, visit:  https://arzaworld.com/dor-tamid-2019.aspx

This is an exceptional opportunity to explore Israel with Rabbi Jordan and fellow congregants. 

If you would like to discuss questions or any hesitations with Rabbi Jordan,     

please contact him at Rabbi@dortamid.com.  
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https://arzaworld.com/dor-tamid-2019.aspx


Our Mission 

To support the synagogue through 
Judaism, Community Service,    

Friendship & Fundraising 
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Sisterhood has a had a busy 2017-2018 year! We started out by organizing the annual      
Operation Isaiah Campaign that assists the Atlanta Community Food Bank in feeding     
people in need. In addition, we volunteered at the Cohen Home as well as the Zaban      
Shelter. This year we added a new organization, Helpingmamas.org, where we collected 
baby items for moms in need.  

Our annual Sisterhood Shabbat was a beautiful service and our annual Women’s Seder   
was an educational as well as a fun event.  

We coordinated bazaars for both Chanukah and our first annual Spring Bazaar. We    
also donated money to CDTTY’s fundraiser benefitting Camp Jenny. We hosted speaker 
J. Tom Morgan who wrote the book “Ignorance is No Defense.” He shared very important
information to the teens in our community.

We had a lot of fun socializing, too! Some of our events included:  trivia night at the Cohen 
Home where we won first place in the Battle of the Sisterhoods, game night, our potluck 
dinner, and annual Chanukah party and women’s wellness luncheon.   

I would like to thank our amazing 2017-2018 board for making all the above possible! I also 
want to thank all of our Sisterhood members who have participated and helped out with our 
many events. I’ve enjoyed getting to know so many of you in my two years as Sisterhood 
President. Good luck to our President Elect, Lisa Danzig!  

Susan Thompson – Marketing VP 

Liz Kersh – Membership VP 

Ruthie Cohen – Social VP 

Brooke Belodoff – Ritual VP 

Lisa Danzig – Ways & Means VP 

Sharon Rocco – Social Action VP 

Lisa Romm – Education VP 

Marci Risner – Treasurer 

Karen Griffey – Secretary 

Robyn Jacober – Past President 

Lisa Skyer – Trustee 

Sheri Zeger- Lew – Trustee 

Please join us on June 13 at 6:30PM for our annual appreciation dinner 

and board elections. RSVP to sisterhood@dortamid.com.

Information is coming soon for our annual Honey from the Heart fundraiser! 

We will be meeting soon to plan activities for next year.  
Now is the time to email sisterhood@dortamid.com with any suggestions! 

Sisterhood 

mailto:sisterhood@dortamid.com
mailto:sisterhood@dortamid.com
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Men’s Club 

P
a

g
e

 1
0
 

 V
oi

ce
 o

f t
he

 G
en

er
at

io
ns

   
Ju

ne
 / 

Ju
ly

  2
01

8 



Primetimers 

Our next event is on June 24 (see flyer on next page). We’re in the planning 

stages for events through May of 2019. If you would like to have input and  

be part of our committee, please let us know by contacting Carol Kovar at    

404-668-1135 or primetimers@dortamid.com.
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Adult Learning   ללמוד תמיד 

We are coming home… 

We are coming home to family… 

We are coming home to strengthen family… 

The Adult Education committee is so excited to bring programming back to 

the CDT building and align with the Religious School schedule. Drop your 

kids off and stay for sessions focused on strengthening our families. Stop by 

our table at Sneak-a-Peek in August and check out the amazing line up we 

have in store. 

Religious School Registration Deadline Reminder 

Religious School registration forms are due by June 25. 

Note that after June 25 a late fee will be assessed. 

If you have any questions or are in need of a registration packet,  

please contact Molly Peled at mpeled@dortamid.com. 

mailto:primetimers@dortamid.com
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Cooper Davis 

Cooper is an honors student at Autrey Mill Middle School and just completed the 7th

grade. He plays percussion in the school concert band and is a member of Autrey Mill’s 
Jewish Club. He was selected as a student ambassador to assist a visiting student from     
Korea, has played lacrosse with the Johns Creek Junior Gladiators, and is now playing on 
the 8th grade Junior Gladiators football team. He recently had his acting debut with the part 
of Obie in a Midsummer’s Night Prom Dream at Autrey Mill Middle School. Cooper had 
many volunteer commitments this past year, including being the ball runner for the Johns 
Creek High School Varsity Girls Soccer team. 

Cooper’s tikkun olam/social action project had two components. He worked with his grandfather, Bob Davis, 
to design, create, and build a tzedakah box for Congregation Dor Tamid. The completed project can be seen    
in the lobby of our synagogue and will enable the entire congregation to contribute to various causes and  
charities in the coming years. Cooper also built a bookshelf and collected books to start a Little Free Library 
at Dolvin Elementary School. Cooper was able to combine his love for reading and woodworking with these 
two projects to benefit two of the places he cares for so much, Dolvin Elementary and Dor Tamid. 

  Zachary Rose 

Zach will be attending North Gwinnett Middle School in the Fall for his final year of     
middle school. Zach enjoys a variety of sports including flag football and tennis. He plays 
flag football every summer, and he plays youth ALTA tennis in the Fall and Spring. Zach  
also loves playing guitar and helping take care of our two dogs, Peanut and Brownie. 

For Zach’s tikkun olam/social action project, he wanted to help others within our community, 
focusing on people who do not have enough food to eat every day. Zach volunteered his   
time at the Marcus Jewish Community Center of Atlanta, attending several Teen Community    
Service programs. He helped cook and pack meals and snacks that were sent to various     

organizations in the Atlanta area which provided food to hundreds of people. Additionally, while researching 
what to do for his tikkun olam project, Zach discovered the Ben Massell Dental Clinic. The Ben Massell     
Clinic is a 100% volunteer dental clinic, serving people in the Metro Atlanta Area who cannot afford dental 
service. The clinic is always in need of dental hygiene kits (toothbrush/paste/floss) to give to their patients. 
Zach’s goal is to collect 100 dental kits to donate to the clinic by asking for donations from local dentist     
offices, friends, and family. 

   Benjamin Ashtar 

Benjamin is a rising 8th grader at Piney Grove Middle School where he has excelled
in a full advanced course load. His favorite subjects are Social Studies and Science — 
particularly Meteorology. He loves looking at the sky and forecasting the weather. His     
true passion, though, is soccer. Benjamin has played soccer since he was two years old,    
and he is a forward for United Futbol Academy ’05 DA. 

Playing soccer has helped Benjamin develop the important characteristics of good commu-
nication, dedication, and team work. He wants other kids to have the same opportunities he  
has had, which inspired his tikkun olam/social action project. Benjamin has chosen to work 

with the Kalonji Family Foundation in Lilburn, Georgia, which cultivates underprivileged youth through the 
Kalonji Soccer Academy program. He has collected soccer cleats and purchased soccer balls for donation. 

Our B’nai Mitzvah 



Are you or a fellow congregant in need of a helping hand? The CDT 

Caring Committee is here to assist you. If you or someone you know 

is in mourning, undergoing surgery, or battling an illness, please  

contact the Caring Committee. Please notify the Caring Committee   

if we can help.  

Call the CDT office at 770-623-8860 to reach Rabbi Jordan or    

contact Leslie Page at leslie_page@bellsouth.net or 404-317-5447. 

To request that someone be added to the mishabeirach list,  

please contact the CDT office directly. 

The Caring Committee will be available to deliver meals, provide support, and send messages of 

healing and concern. In order for the committee to successful and meaningful to our congregants, 

we need to know who we can help. If you hear of someone, please contact the Caring Committee 

directly, the CDT office, or  Rabbi Jordan.   We will  then reach out to determine what we can do. 

As an ongoing initiative of the Caring Committee, we have established a "Chicken Soup" freez-

er. Please let us know if you would like a special delivery of soup. We will also periodically ask for 

donations of homemade ‘Jewish penicillin’ that will be kept frozen at CDT. If you are making soup 

and would like to bring a container or two to the freezer to share, please contact Leslie Page for   

further details. 

Leslie Page 

Supporting CDT fami-

Condolences 

May their memories be for a blessing. 

Denise Abramow and Family, on the passing of  Denise’s mother, 

Susan Hochberg, May 4, 2018 

Leslie Criden and Family, on the passing of  Leslie’s father, Jack 
Richman, May 17, 2018 

Supporting CDT families 
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Caring Committee 



Join Us  

for our  

June Play Tamid session 

and July Tot Shabbat    
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Sunday, June 10 @ 9:30 am 

Siblings in K-3rd grades  
are invited for summer activities,  

arts & crafts, and games 

For Our Littlest People 



Free event for  

CDT members! 

Cooper Davis put the first dollar 

into the tzedakah box that he built 

with his grandfather as part of his 

preparation for becoming a bar 

mitzvah. This beautiful tzedakah 

box now sits in the lobby of CDT. 

 Thank you Cooper! 
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  Register your Kroger Plus card at   

krogercommunityrewards.com under 

  Congregation Dor Tamid 68907 

 Our associate partner will 
donate a % of your order. 
See weekly email for link. 

       2017-18 Board of Directors and Staff 

    Staff 

Senior Rabbi    Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 

Cantorial Soloist    Mike Zuspan 

Education Director    Molly Peled 

Temple Administrator    Kerry Sbat 

Rabbi’s Assistant and 

    B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator   Ruthanne Warnick 

CDTTY Advisor    Sam Latsch 

 THANK YOU to our 2017—2018 Board of Directors 

Executive Committee 

President  Rob Lederman 

COO  Penny Blitzer 

Finance VP  Lynda Galler 

Operations VP  Ron Harvey 

Education VP  Angela Zubar 

Marketing VP Karl Friedman 

Secretary  Nancy Mittler 

Presidential Appointee Leslie Fox 

Past President  Ellen Mayo 

Trustees 
Fundraising/Campaigns  Rachel Allen 

Budget & Finance  Art Criden 

Membership  Carol Kovar 

Internal Communications Debra Kerr 

Trustee at Large  Doug Katz 

Ritual  Jodi Rosa 

Men’s Club  Dan Rosen  

Sisterhood  Lisa Danzig 
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Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 
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JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more 
independent, more creative and social. Though the 
school year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484 
(ext:1 or 3)  

WELCOME and CONGRATULATIONS to     
our 2018-2019 Board of Directors     

and our newest staff member, Stacey Jahanfar,     
Religious School Assistant and Communications Coordinator 

Executive Committee  Trustees 

President  Dan Rosen  Fundraising/Campaigns Jodi Rosa  

COO  Fred Green  Ritual  Lisa Oxman  

Finance VP  Art Criden  Membership   Steve Wolfe  

Operations VP  Doug Katz  Trustee at Large  Larry Benator 

Education VP  Penny Blitzer  Sisterhood  TBD 

Marketing VP  Debra Kerr  Men’s Club  TBD 

Secretary  Jackie Berger 

Presidential Appointee  Rachel Allen  

Past President  Rob Lederman 


